Faculty Salary and Budget Committee

Minutes of September 19, 2008
Present: 
Ed Aboufadel, Teresa Bacon-Baguley, Aaron Baxter, Lawrence Burns, Douglas Busman, Marinus DeBruine, Lynell DeWind, Gregg Dimkoff, Milt Ford, Joe Godwin (ex officio), Paul Johnson, Donijo Robbins (Chair), Patrick Thorpe, Marilyn VanderWerf (for Elaine VanDoren), Jon Wendt (Student), Xandra Xu
Guests:  Jeff Musser
1.
The meeting was called to order at 12 Noon.

2.
There were no Minutes for Review 


3.
Announcements 
a. 
The Chair reported that Jeff Musser, Assistant Vice President of Budgets, will be here at 12:30pm for a presentation.

b.
The Chair reported that she sent a memo to Provost Davis thanking her for her continued support for faculty on salary and equity matters.  


4.    There was no report from the Provost’s Office.

5.    The Chair reported that no revisions have been received to date on the Minor in Applied Linguistics.  


6.    Background material on the 2007-08 annual salary recommendation to ECS/UAS, asking for CPI Midwest plus 1.5% was distributed including information on the rationale, national comparison, Midwest Region Consumer Price Index (Midwest-CPI), and historical context in support of the request.  

A motion was made and seconded to use the same format for the Annual Salary Adjustment as in the past using the revised numbers as presented at this meeting.  Discussion.  
APPROVED Unanimously.

7. 
There was brief discussion on the upcoming NCA site visit, including ways to help the NCA site visitors understand how Grand Valley works.    FSBC members could likely be asked
    1)   What is the role of faculty in the budget making process
    2)   What is the role of faculty in the medical benefits program
    3)   What is the role of faculty in new program development / degree 

      development  and the  review of new programs

    4)   What is the role of faculty in determining salary and benefits.  
8. 
Jeff Musser, Assistant Vice President for University Budgets distributed the budget development procedures that were written for the NCA report, and information on the University budgets and how they are developed.  

Mr. Musser presented highlights of the information with a PowerPoint Presentation and answered numerous questions from the committee members.   


The Chair thanked Mr. Musser for his time spent with the committee and the valuable information he shared. 



9.   Review of year’s goals – No Discussion
10. Other business – None


 The meeting adjourned at 1:30pm
